Mr. Gene Haller, 2405 Paroon St., St. Joseph, Mo.

Dear Gene:

I am very happy to have your letter and to know that you are interested in attending the University of Kansas. I do not know what profession you are expecting to follow or what course you desire to take during your college career. However, I want you to know that if you should decide upon the University of Kansas we will be delighted to have you here and we will be able to help you with a job.

Ordnance Works where I understand they are going to put on four-hour shifts in order to employ University students. Also the Lawrence merchants are in need of workers, so I am sure a boy with an aptitude to adapt himself will have no difficulty in obtaining all the work he can handle along with his studies.

You doubtless realize that the tuition for out-of-state students is much higher than for residents of Kansas. I am having a catalog of the University sent to you so that you will get all of this information. After looking this over I shall be happy to hear from you again.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FGA: AH